
          

RCCAC MINUTES February 6, 2019 
 
Welcome by Richard Graves, President 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
New Members / Guests 

Gil (38 Chevy) 
Tim Degen 
Greg Furnace (33 Chrysler Sedan) 
Masonic Group – possible car show participation June 15 as the activity of the month. 
 

Under the Weather 
Steve Fowler shared that Tim Lawson (former member) was placed in hospice and his 
wife is selling his 66 El Camino. There will be more information to follow 
 

Reports 
January Minutes – Richard Graves read the minutes, M/S/P. 
Treasurer Report – Tina Dychkowski read the status of the accounts. Club Account - 
Balance $2070.38 (-$75.00 Mary Cailey for outstanding members, +$38.00 for 50/50 pot, 
+$260.00 membership dues). Show Account - Balance $2187.36. No change. M/S/P. 

 
NEW Business from the floor 

2019 Car Show – Ken Michael reported that the Town of Payson will co-sponsor the car 
show at Rumsey Park (Friday) /Green Valley Park (Saturday) so the fees were waived. 
Also, Ken requested volunteer for vendor leader and assistants for the car show. Duties 
include sending out flyers/applications, accepting applications and payments, 
communication with vendors, vendor selection, John Cailey will assist new leader, team 
members needed for setup and direction on show day. 
Movies - Mary Cailey listed upcoming movies and took a vote for the movie “Cool Pursuit” 
for possibly Sat., Feb. 16th. Also, reminded ladies (Bosa Babes) about Thursday at Bosa 
Donuts 8-8:30am. 
Activities – The February activity will be Lunch at Culvers for Valentine’s Day is managed 
by Steve/ Margie Fowler. RSVP Sign up sheet was sent around the meeting for signup. If 
nice weather, bring classic cars. Members are to wear nametags that day and free turtle 
sunday will be given out with food order. Mary Cailey suggested that everyone put RCCAC 
email be in their contact list to receive all email notices. The activities for the following 
months will be managed by the following people:  March - Richard Graves, April – Tom & 
Dottie Gossard, May – Bobi Beveridge, June -Rick & Terri D., July – Frank Schaefer.  
2019 Directory changes are being updated by Margie Fowler. Please contact her to 
provide new updates. New 2019 Directory will be issued in March. 
Police Chief Engler will be retiring July 2019. Mary Cailey suggested acknowledging him 
for all the generosity and service to our club. She asked for suggestions for a personable 
gift of appreciation from the club. 
 
 

 



OLD Business from the floor 
Richard Graves acknowledged Ken for his hard work and asked Ken Michael about the 
survey taken last year about how to judge our next car show. Ken Michael said the results are 
still being compiled. 

 
Several Jokes were shared by Greg Furnace. 
 
50/50 Pot Winner was Jim Muhr. $53.00 payout. 
 
Motion to Adjourn was M/S/P at approx. 7:30pm. 
 
Minutes by Deb Schwalm 
2-7-2019 

 


